Research Council Minutes

April 26, 2004

Eighth Floor Board Room

Andy Holt Tower

3:30 – 5:00 P.M.

Attendees: Gayle Baker, Bill Blass, Micah Beck, Thomas Burman, Chris Cox, William Dunne, Joanne Hall, Heather Hirschfeld, Karen Hughes, Jon Levin, Carol Malkemus, Lillian Mashburn, Faye Muly, Bonnie Ownley, Elizabeth Sutherland, Carol Tenopir, Gail White, Jeanine Williamson

Introduction: Dr. Elizabeth Sutherland welcomed everyone and introduced Lillian Mashburn.

Federal Relations – Lillian Mashburn

(
Mashburn reported she traveled to Washington, DC last week and talked with people from the Armed Services Committee. There is no new information on the Federal budget. The House claims that they will try to mark bills prior to the July recess depending on how their allocations come about; the Senate probably will not. 

(
Energy and water bills will not be passed. There is a $750 million gap in Oak Ridge funding because of the nuclear waste depository. This is money that the utilities are paying into the federal budget for use in the storing of their nuclear waste. This bill will not get passed. Senator Alexander has started a letter supporting the doubling of the Office of Science’s budget. 

(
Mashburn discussed problems that NIH is facing with peer review research. This is the Toomey Amendment which came about last year. Congressman Toomey from Pennsylvania is running for election in the Senate against Arlen Spector, who has been a supporter of NIH funding. Toomey wants to cut off funding for specific peer-reviewed grants, particularly those having to do with research on older people and sexuality. Support from the academic community is needed to defend the peer-review process.

Joanne Hall agreed to draft a letter that would be circulated throughout campus to collect signatures.

Office of Vice Chancellor for Budget & Finance – Denise Barlow

(
Effort certification is underway; 2002 was the first year that all effort on the Knoxville campus was certified.

· Barlow discussed F&A on the grants and contracts. The new F&A rate proposal is based on data from 2003 (last one was based on data from 1999). Research space has become an important issue in the proposal. Feds are looking at space that is identified as 100% research. It is essential to be careful about use of space. Auditors will be on campus the end of July or the first part of August. They will probably choose Science and Engineering to audit. The rate proposal is due on May 15.

Discussion Item

· Gayle Baker (chair of EPPE) raised the question of whether EPPE funds should be granted to support projects that could produce royalties for the creators. Should money be returned to EPPE funds from royalties? Mary Ann Russell (expert on intellectual property, visiting from the UT Research Foundation) asked about the origin of SARIF/EPPE funds. These dollars are not from restricted sources. Within the UTRF, authors retain titles of textbooks and keep royalties.

After further discussion, the group decided to leave EPPE procedures as they stand.

Business Item: Election of New Chair for Research Council, 04-05

· Bill Blass was the single for the Chair of the Research Council. Blass was elected by acclamation.

New Business
· Bill Dunne announced that interviews for the Associate Vice Chancellor for Research would be conducted within the next few days. Members of the Research Council are urged to participate. Candidates for the position are Billie Collier and Hildegard Schuller. 

· Blass announced that the SARIF equipment and infrastructure proposals were reviewed by the committee. Nineteen of the proposals were fully funded and two were not adequate to merit funding.

· Sutherland thanked Bill Blass and Bonnie Ownley, co-vice chairs, for their help this year, as well as Jeanine Williamson (for web maintenance) and Nita Adams (for minutes).

Meeting was adjourned, 4:27 p.m.

